
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS24473
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE RS 24032 This legislation will allow Idaho State Police to utilize
some unmarked patrol vehicles to address the issue of dangerous driving behaviors that are
increasing the number of fatalities and injuries on Idaho's highways, interstates and roadways.
These behaviors to be targeted include aggressive, impaired, reckless and inattentive drivers, as
well as, distracted drivers. This legislation modifies the statute that requires Idaho State Police
patrol vehicles to be marked in a specific way unique to Idaho State Police. However, the number
of vehicles that can be utilized in this manner is limited to ten percent (10%) of the vehicles
that Idaho State Police use for patrol purposes. This legislation will provide Idaho State Police
the same authority that other law enforcement agencies in Idaho currently have to utilize some
vehicles for traffic enforcement in high traffic and high crash areas where marked vehicles are not
having an impact on dangerous driving behaviors. This legislation amends the requirement of a
blue light to be mounted on top of each vehicle to instead require that a blue light be visible from
any direction when activated. The light requirement will refine the statute to coincide with the
current equipment available. Lastly, this legislation clarifies the procedure for other state agencies
to utilize unmarked vehicles.

FISCAL NOTE
There is no fiscal impact to the General Fund or other funds.
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